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Black Dog Meet

No. 186 Bearnock (Affric)

Thursday 26th – Sunday 29th October 2017

In Attendance


Charles Alexander
Davie Cameron




Valerie Inglis

Liz Kennedy




Barry Smith

Tony Smith

Hills and Mountains Climbed

Thursday 

Tony, Barry & Charles 

An Leacainn (414m) 

Liz 




Sgorr na Diollaid (818m)

Friday 

Val & Davie 



Sgurr na Sgine (946m) and Faochag (909m) 

Liz & Charles 



Beinn a' Bha'ach Ard (862m) 

Tony & Barry 



Carn na Gearraig (403m) and 

Am Meallan (652m) 

Saturday 

Tony & Barry 



Beinn nan Sparra (447m) 

Sunday 

Barry & Charles 


Geal Charn (926m) 

Tony 
Leacann Chorrach (795m), Beinn a'Chrasgain (827m) and Blargie Craig (813m)

Weather

Good conditions on Thursday and Friday gave way to very strong winds on Saturday, with some improvement again for Sunday. We experienced a few light showers but fortunately no significant precipitation.

Notes / Highlights

Given that Saturday, traditionally our main walking day, was essentially a “write-off” due to the wind we managed a fair range of Munros, Corbetts, Simms and Humps (each to their own!) over the extended weekend.

Val and Davie had a long day on Friday in Kintail to make the most of the better weather. Davie says it was a little chilly once the col was reach between the Saddle and Sgurr na Sgine. The summit was draughty but easily negotiated, although the wind chill picked up around 14:30. The walk off Faochag was very steep and relentless but there were no challenges, save the odd slip. Barry and I stayed closer to home as he was still feeling very under the weather.

Saturday was a different story. Having easily agreed that high hills were out of the question we all headed toward Mullardoch for a Glen Cannich Simm or two. A serious gale at road level quickly sent us off to a more sheltered spot, Plodda Falls, where we had a very pleasant trail walk to said falls. Thoughts of crossing the river to access Beinn nan Sparra were dashed by high water so we then drove back round to the Dog Falls CP for the much longer walk along the loch. Shortly after leaving the loch we encountered rougher ground with fallen trees. Only Barry and I continued beyond this point, fairly easily as it happened, to the summit. A long route for a minor hill (but a decent view west).

On Sunday we walked up Glen Markie (Laggan) from the Spey dam for an excellent round of our respective hills.

It has to be said the hostel was a little disappointing. There is definitely a marked deterioration of the hygiene standards of the kitchen, kitchen equipment and the facilities since our previous visit. We did discuss this with Donald who accepted most of our points but noted his frustration with continuing thefts and a general lack of consideration by other guests.

Next meet: Newtonmore

Meet organiser: Bill
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